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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013


January Agenda Package.

ANC 6A serves the Near Northeast, Stanton Park and North Lincoln Park communities of Capitol Hill.  The Commission has been working hard on issues ranging from H Street development, community policing, zoning issues and alcohol licensing.  Your attendance is always welcome at all of our monthly meetings:

Date and Time:  Thursday, January 8, 2004 at 7:00pm

Location:  Miner Elementary School - entrance is on the 600 block of 16th Street, NE

Highlights of the Agenda:

Elections - the Commission will conduct elections for:

· Commission officers,
· Commission committee chairs,
· And, confirm committee members 

Kramer Street Update – The Kramer Street Association has additional concerns that other properties on their street will be target for DCRA, DHS and YSA development.

H Street “Small Area Plan” – The Commission will consider the proposed Small Area Plan for that is currently before the DC Council.
All the details can be found on the attached pages.

See you at the meeting.
For more information, contact Joseph Fengler, 202-423-8868
7:00pm
Quorum Call

7:01
Call the meeting to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
ANC Officer Elections: 
· Chair
· Vice Chair
· Treasurer
· Secretary

ANC Committee Chair Elections: 
· Economic Development and Zoning 
· Community Outreach 
· Alcohol Beverage Licensing
· Public Safety

ANC Committee Member Confirmations: 
· Economic Development and Zoning 
· Community Outreach 
· Alcohol Beverage Licensing
· Public Safety
7:50
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

8:00
Officer Reports:
1.
Chair
2.
Vice-Chair

3.
Treasurer

A.
Approve monthly treasurer’s report and approve previous month’s disbursements
4.  Secretary
A.
Approve photocopying expenses:  Commission not to exceed $600 and Committee meetings not to exceed $100 ($25 per Committee).
8:15
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Economic Development and Zoning (10 minutes)

A.
No items pending. 
2.
Community Outreach (5 minutes)

A.
Kid Power grant amendment.
B.
Accept previous months Community Outreach report.
3.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety (3 minutes)

A.
No items pending.
8:35
Unfinished Business
A. Recommendation that ANC send a letter in support of adoption of the H Street Strategic Redevelopment Plan as a “Small Area Plan” by the DC Council.
8:45
New Business – no items pending.
A. DDOT / Traffic Study update from Mr. Drew Ronneberg.

B. Kramer Street Update.
8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn


A regularly scheduled business meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A was held on December 11, 20003, at Miner Elementary School.  A quorum being present, Chairman Fengler called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  

Commissioners present included Alberti, Fengler, Mack, Musante, Rice, Stevens-Harris, and Ward.  Commissioner Colleen Harris was absent for the 13th consecutive meeting.  More than 20 members of the public attended.

Agenda: The agenda was approved, with one modification: a/ moving consideration of by-law amendments from unfinished business to after the Secretary’s report, and before Standing Committee Reports.  The change was without objection.

Minutes: The minutes of the November 2003 meeting were approved without objection.

Community Comments: There were no community comments.

Discussion with Councilmember Ambrose: Councilmember Ambrose opened her remarks with comments about the pending cuts in school personnel, and expressed her concerns about the funding of the schools.  

The discussion with the Councilmember focused on three issues:

1. PSA Redistricting Plan:  Fengler reported that ANC 6A, working with several community groups, had come up with a plan for new PSA boundaries.  Copies of the new Ward 6 PSA map were distributed, and Councilmember Ambrose reported that Chief Ramsey committed to her that the Ward 6 PSA boundaries will be drawn the way Ward 6 wants them.  Ambrose stated that Chief Ramsey is aware that Ward 6 has been the most active in working on community policing and Orange Hats, and she is fairly certain that he will be responsive to the needs of the Ward.  She pointed out, however, that there is only the E Street SE substation, which will be inadequate to handle the proposed increases in personnel, and there has been no discussion of instituting another substation within the H Street corridor area.  There is a precedent for establishing a substation, and one suggestion has been to use the old Miner School.
Motion:  Fengler moved that the ANC approve alternative ANC boundaries as follows: a western boundary aligned to the Union Station railroad tracks (2nd Street NE); a northern boundary of New York Avenue, Florida Avenue and Benning Road; an eastern boundary starting at the intersection of Florida and Maryland Avenues, traveling down Maryland to 9th Street, and then moving south on 9th Street to East Capitol Street; and finally, a southern boundary on East Capitol Street to 2nd Street. Second: Stevens-Harris.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

Motion: Fengler moved to send a letter requesting that the Metropolitan Police Department place a permanent substation on the H Street Corridor; and that, in the interim, MPD immediately work to identify and staff a storefront substation on H Street.  Second: Alberti.  Discussion: Discussion focused on the hope that MPD would work with the community in integrating a substation into the revitalized H Street, in terms of design, parking lots, etc. Fengler sought approval for the idea, which was forthcoming, from the community members present.  Councilmember Ambrose pointed out that “substation” is a term of art, and that the interim “work station” is an immediate need.  She said she would work with property owners on H Street to see if a location could be identified.  It was also agreed by the Commission that siting the substation in the “H Street Corridor” included locations off of H Street. The motion was approved unanimously.

Motion: Fengler moved to additionally request that the MPD leave the existing PSA lieutenants and officers within their existing geographical areas of responsibility.  Specifically, as part of what is now the 5th District becomes the 1st District, that the existing police force is not moved simply because their District boundaries have changed.  Second: Stevens-Harris.  Discussion: A friendly amendment was offered by Skip Coburn, and accepted, to specifically include sergeants in the list of officers. The motion was approved unanimously.

Fengler officially asked the Councilmember for her support on all three items, which was forthcoming.

2. 1626 Kramer Street:  Fengler outlined the situation: YSA received zoning to build a handicapped facility, but they are now planning a facility for young women in need of supervision.  There has been no community input into the project, to which there is substantial objection in the immediate area.  The ANC has sent a letter to YSA, to which they have received no response, outlining possible alternative uses for the facility. Rice further defined the problems: no responsiveness on the part of city agencies, in particular YSA, which has not even provided plans for the building.  There has also been no formal letter from YSA or DHS stating who the occupants of the facility will be; and no response from the Office of Zoning as to whether a special exception is required for the new proposed use of the facility.  He also pointed out that, because of a Justice Department consent decree on the Americans with Disabilities Act, ANC and community notification and input is not required for handicapped facilities.  
Motion: Rice moved that the DC Council be urged to pass legislation to require any DC agency planning to build or expand a Community-Based Residential Facility to notify the affected ANC 40 days before submitting a building permit application to DCRA.  Second:  Fengler.  Discussion:  Maurice Shaw of YSA stated that the agency wants to work with the community.  Councilmember Ambrose said that if was possible to do so, she would immediately introduce the legislation, or if not, in January.  The motion was approved unanimously.  The Councilmember stated that she feels there is some latitude on the facility because it is using city, not federal, funds.  She offered to send a cover letter to YSA with a copy of the letter previously sent.

3. Prospect/Gooding Learning Center:  Fengler stated that the challenge is that there is a brand new recreation center (Sherwood) next to a incomplete school building (Prospect/Gooding) in his Single Member District that has become a center for loitering, drugs, and prostitution, and there has been no response from DC Public Schools to repeated requests to Sarah Woodhead, Director of the Office of Facilities Management at DCPS, for information and action to alleviate the situation.  
Motion: Fengler moved that a letter be sent requesting the DC Public Schools respond in writing to the ANC’s concerns, as well as provide a monthly status report on the project, including its cost, not later than the 5th day of each month to the Single Member District representative until it’s completed.  Second: Rice.  Discussion: Councilmember Ambrose said she has spoken to Tommy Wells and he and her staff is working on getting the building safe and secure.  There was discussion on the use or non-use of City funds on schools.  The Councilmember assured the ANC that this was the last project that the Army Corps of Engineers will be involved in.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Commissioner Reports

1. Commissioner Mack:  Has scheduled her SMD meetings for next year.  They will be held on January 30, from 6 to 7 pm; February 23, from 6 to 7 pm; March 23, from 7 to 8 pm; and April 26, from 5 to 6 pm.
Officer Reports

1. Chair

a) Elections will be held at the January meeting for officers and committee chairpersons, which are open to the community
b) The ANC has been offered the use of an office at the Sherwood Recreation Center, which would be shared with the Rec Center, and available in the evening for ANC use.  
Motion:  Fengler moved that the ANC approve the use of the office at Sherwood Recreation Center, Second: Musante.  The motion was approved unanimously

Motion:  Fengler moved that the ANC purchase of a four-drawer file cabinet, installation of a local phone service, a fax machine, and a display rack for community information, not to exceed $750, to be applied to the budget line item of $3000 for office equipment. Second: Musante.  Discussion:  Fengler stated that he did not want to burden the ANC with the potential liability of a computer and printer, and Alberti applauded the idea of a file cabinet.  The motion was approved unanimously.

2. Treasurer’s Report

a) Alberti moved that four disbursements be approved:

1. Check #1162 to Joseph Fengler in the amount of $14.60 for postage was approved without objection  (Motion: Alberti / Second: Harris)

2. Check #1163 to Joseph Fengler in the amount of $26.97 for photocopying was approved without objection (Motion: Alberti / Second: Musante

3. Check #1164 in the amount of $242.77 to Kinko’s was approved without objection (Motion: Alberti / Second: Harris)

4. Check #1165 in the amount of $1000 for a grant to Kid Power DC was approved without objection (Motion: Alberti / Second: Harris)  

Motion: Alberti moved the approval of the Treasurer’s Report.  Second: Musante.  The motion was approved unanimously.

b) Alberti discussed a letter received from the DC Auditor’s office informing the ANC that $200     would be withheld from the ANC’s next quarterly allotment because of an inappropriate grant that was given; and that $100 would be withheld because a check written to the US Postal Service was signed by only a single Commissioner.  The letter notified the Commission that all accepted grant applications had to accompany the quarterly report, and that voided checks must be retained.

c) Motion: Alberti presented an amended budget for fiscal year 2004.  Amendments include an increase to $11,000 for photocopying, with caps on expenditures for specific items; the item for storage space in the amount of $2400 has been eliminated; an allocation of $200 per month ($1800 for remainder of fiscal year) has been added for recording and transcription services); and the amount for advertising has been reduced to $4600 from $6400. Second: Musante.  Discussion: Rice pointed out that the reason for the large expenditure for copying was to increase the transparency of the ANC’s activities.  The motion was approved unanimously.  (Amended budget follows after the mintues).
d) Motion: Fengler moved to approve photocopying expenses for the January meeting, not to exceed $600; and not to exceed $150 for Committee meetings.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Unfinished Business

1. By-Laws Changes

a) Technical changes: Motion: Fengler moved to adopt thirteen technical changes to the ANC’s by-laws (clarifications, grammar).  Second: Mack.  The motion was approved unanimously.

b) Committee structure change: Motion: Harris moved to change Article X Section 2 of the ANC By-Laws to delete subsection (b Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety and insert new subsection (b) Public Safety and subsection (c) Alcohol Beverage Licensing; and to renumber existing subsection (c) to subsection (d). Second: Mack.  Discussion:  The discussion centered on whether there is a need for a Public Safety Committee, or whether such a committee would overlap the work of the PSA.  It was pointed out that the missions of the ANC and the PSA are different, the ANC deals with larger challenges and issues, and there is a need for both.  The motion passed by a vote of 5-2.  Voting in favor: Fengler, Harris, Mack, Musante, Rice. Voting in opposition: Alberti, Ward.

c) Language Change: Fengler moved that the title of Article XI, Section 2 be changed to Initiation of Commissioner Removal.  The change was adopted without objection

Standing Committee Reports

1. Economic Development and Zoning
a) 1016 Massachusetts Avenue NE. Motion: Rice moved to send a letter of support to the Board of Zoning Adjustment supporting a special exception for the construction of a bathroom addition to the rear of the building.  It was approved without objection.
b) 129-131 15th Street NE.  Rice reported that the committee had reached no consensus on a recommendation for a special exception to operate a coffee shop, with discussion divided on whether it would be an asset to the community.  

Motion: Alberti offered a motion opposing support of a variance for the site. Second: Musante.  Discussion:  Debate centered on whether a coffee shop would be an improvement to the neighborhood or would add to atmosphere of crime and drug trafficking on an increasingly residential neighborhood, which already has two grocery stores on block.  The motion was approved by a vote of 5-1, with Harris voting in opposition.
c) 819-821 7th Street NE.  Rice offered a motion to send a letter supporting the landmark designation of 819-821 7th Street NE, two church properties that are threatened with razing in order to provide parking.  Second: Mack.  Discussion: Rice recommended that the church and the  landmark applicants discuss resolution of the issue further, and the church consider renovating the structures to provide affordable housing.  The motion passed by a vote of 5-2, with Fengler and Harris voting in opposition.
Motion: Fengler moved that the November report of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee be adopted.  The report was accepted without objection.

2. Community Outreach

a) $3,350 Grant to START, Inc. Motion: Musante moved that a $3,350 grant be awarded to START, Inc., a literacy program.  The motion was approved unanimously.
Motion: Fengler moved acceptance of the Committee’s previous month’s report.  It was accepted without objection.

3. Alcoholic Beverage Licensing and Public Safety

a) Removal of public payphone at 419 13th Street NE (Excello Liquors)  Motion: Ward made a motion to have the payphone at 419 13th Street NE removed.  Second: Musante.  It was passed without objection. 
The remainder of the Committee’s items were tabled.  Fengler offered a motion to accept the Committee’s previous month’s report.  It was accepted without objection.

New Business

1. Class B License Renewal for Rosemack Deli.  Rice moved that the Class B License for Rosemack Deli be opposed at the ABC unless a voluntary agreement can be reached with the community. Second: Musante.  The motion was approved without objection.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:22 pm.

Fiscal Year 2004 ANC 6A Budget 

As amended on December 11, 2003


[image: image1.emf]ANC 6A Assets Total

FY 03 End of Yr Checking Balance 25,694.13

FY 03 End of Yr Savings Balance 4,115.29

FY 04 Distribution (estimate) 25,000.00

Total Available 54,809.42

EXPENDITURES COMMENTS

Monthly Expenditures Monthly 

Allocation

Total

Photocopies* $1,100.00 11,000.00Distribution of ANC monthly agenda packets, and 

copying for committee business and incidental SMD 

business      

Office Supplies* 50.00              600.00          

Postage* 20.00              240.00           Official mailings

Transportation & Parking* 30.00              360.00           Offical business

Petty Cash 50.00              600.00          

Recording/Transcription Service* 200.00            1,800.00        For monthly Commission meetings

Subtotal 14,600.00     

Non-Monthly Expenditures

Distribution Boxes for SMDs 4,000.00        One-time expense for distribution points

Post Office Box* 200.00           Official ANC mailing address

Advertising 4,600.00        Voice of the Hill, Hill Rag and DC North

Grants 16,000.00      Unused FY 03 funds added to FY 04 budget

Flyer Distribution - 2 distributions 2,000.00        SMD flyers

Office Equipment 3,000.00        Pending establishment of office

Subtotal 29,800.00     

Total FY 04 Budget 44,400.00     

FY 04 Savings Account    

3,000.00        Designated for future grants to R.L. Christian Library

7,409.42        Uncommitted funds

Total Savings

10,409.42     

* These items are considered routine expenditures and do not require pre-approval for each expenditure.   All other 

expenditures require pre-approval by the ANC                                             


In addition, propose that ceilings be placed on monthly photocopies as follows:

· $600 for monthly ANC agenda packets

· $50 for single member district meetings ($50 times 7 equals $350 per month)

· $50 for committee meetings ($25 times 3 equals $75 per month ceiling)

To be clear, this means that a commissioner cannot spend more than $50 per month on single member district meetings and no more than $300 per fiscal year without seeking prior approval from the Commission at a regularly scheduled meeting.  Accordingly, committee chairs cannot spend more than $25 per month for committee meetings without seeking prior approval from the Commission at a regularly scheduled meeting.
December 11, 2003

Charles Burger, Chair

Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, Suite 700

941 N. Capitol Street, NE

Washington, DC  20002

Mr. Burger:
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A provides this letter to oppose the renewal of the Class B license for Rosemack Enterprises LTD t/a Rosemack Delicatessen at 801 D Street, NE (Application Number 11375) unless a voluntary agreement can be reached between the applicant and the protestants of this license.  

The Commission voted 6-0 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) at the regularly scheduled and properly noticed monthly meeting on December 11, 2003 to oppose the renewal of this license in the absence of a voluntary agreement. The Commission is protesting this renewal based on the input of citizens from the surrounding neighborhood as expressed in a protest letter dated November 30, 2003.  The concerns are as follows:

(1)
The effect of the establishment on real property values;

(2)
The effect of the establishment on peace, order, and quiet, including noise and litter; and

(3)
The effect of the establishment upon residential parking needs and vehicular and pedestrian safety.

Commissioner Cody Rice is authorized to represent the Commission in this matter.

Respectfully,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Fengler6a02@yahoo.com, 202-423-8868

cc: 
Ms. Jessica Ward, 6A06 Commissioner and Chair, Alcoholic Beverage Licensing and Public Safety


Mr. Cody Rice, 6A03 Commissioner


Mr. Brendan Danaher, Protestants’ representative


Ms. Nicole Best, Rosemack Delicatessen

December 11, 2003

Via Fax

Tim Dennee

Landmarks Coordinator

Historic Preservation Office

Office of Planning

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002

Re: Historic Landmark Application #03-12 (819 & 821 7th Street, NE)

Dear Mr. Dennee,

At its regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on December 11, 2003, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A voted 5-2 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to support the above referenced Historic Landmark Application for 819 & 821 7th Street, NE. If granted, this application would prevent the razing of the existing paired 1870s-era frame houses at these addresses.

The Commission has previously encouraged the landmark applicants and the property owner to seek a mutually agreeable resolution that addresses concerns about preservation, affordable housing, and parking. However, this will require a commitment by all affected parties to engage in a sustained and meaningful dialog.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:  
Commissioner Wanda Stevens-Harris, SMD 6A01

Richard Layman and Mary Farrell, Citizens Planning Coalition

Louis B. Jones, II and Jacque Speller, Pilgrim Baptist Church

Hubert Johnson, Jr., Board for the Condemnation of Insanitary Buildings

December 11, 2003

Via fax

Government of the District of Columbia

Board of Zoning Adjustment

441 4th St NW, Suite 210

Washington, DC 20001

Re: BZA Case 17091 (1016 Massachusetts Avenue, NE)

Dear Board Members,

At its regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on December 11, 2003, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A voted unanimously (7-0-0 with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to support the above referenced application of John Echeverria pursuant to 11 DCMR 223.1 for a special exception to allow the addition of a bathroom to the rear third floor of the subject property.

The Commission’s consideration of this application was delayed by one month to allow additional time for the applicant to discuss and resolve concerns with an affected neighbor. I therefore request that you waive the 7-day rule and receive this report after the deadline.

ANC 6A Commissioner Cody Rice is authorized to represent the ANC in this matter.  If you have questions or need further information, please contact Commissioner Rice at 544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Commissioner Cody Rice, SMD 6A03


John Echeverria, 1016 Massachusetts Avenue, NE


James Keane, 1014 Massachusetts Avenue, NE
December 29, 2003

Board of Zoning Adjustment

441 4th St, NW, Suite 210

Washington, DC 20001

Re: BZA Case 17100 (129-131 15th Street, NE)  

Dear Board Members,
At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on December 11, 2003, ANC 6A voted 5-1-1 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to oppose the above referenced application. 

The applicant seeks a variance pursuant to 11 DCMR § 3103.2 from the provisions of the R-4 residential district to use the subject property as a “coffee shop.” A variance is required since the property has not been used in the previous nonconforming “variety store” use for more than 3 years. 

With respect to the physical characteristics of the property, it has no “extraordinary or exceptional situation or condition” that makes it unsuitable for the zoned residential use. The building sits on a lot that is 25 ft x 80 ft. It is a semi-detached one-story building with two units. Each unit has ample floor space for a one-bedroom apartment. The unit for which the variance is requested is the northern-most unit. It has no adjoining structure on the north side and has both a front and rear entrance. The rear yard for this unit is more than 20 feet deep with access to the rear alley and to the front of the building through an adjoining walkway. 

There has recently been a great deal of residential investment in existing properties on the 100 block of 15th St. NE. Just one block south, on the unit block of 15th Street, NE, similar properties have been converted to large single-family residential structures. These structures were renovated and expanded by adding additional stories. 

The 100 block of 15th St. NE is a small residential block that is already saturated with commercial establishments. It is sandwiched between two grocery stores that have Class B liquor licenses. It also contains an upholstery shop and a very active church. The neighborhood is not in need of additional commercial amenities such as a coffee shop. It is well served by several grocery stores (4 within a two block radius of the 100 block of 15th St NE) and several carryout restaurants. The addition of another commercial establishment to the 100 block of 15th Street would detract further from the residential character of the block and surrounding neighborhood and would provide no substantial benefit to the community.

Commissioner Nick Alberti is authorized to represent the ANC in this matter.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

November 18, 2003

Via fax

Zoning Commission

c/o Secretary of the Zoning Commission

Office of Zoning

441 4th St NW, Suite 210

Washington, DC 20001

Re: Text Amendment—High Density Residential Retail Overlay District (Case No. 01-33)

Dear Zoning Commissioners,

At its regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on November 13, 2003, ANC 6A voted 6-0-1 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to recommend that the Zoning Commission adopt the text amendment for the High Density Residential Retail Overlay District.

ANC 6A urges the Zoning Commission to consider the testimony of community residents carefully when applying this overlay, especially where affected parcels abut residential zones. Although this overlay may not be appropriate for all parcels zoned R-5-D and R-5-E, it could be an important tool to encourage retail, services and accessory office uses that cater to residents of nearby neighborhoods. ANC 6A has recommended similar provisions for street-level retail and services along the H Street NE as a way of revitalizing this important neighborhood commercial corridor.

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice, Chair of ANC 6A’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee, at 202-544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

January 5, 2004

Mr. Charles H. Ramsey, Chief
Metropolitan Police Department

300 Indiana Avenue, NW, Room 5140

Washington, DC  20001

Mr. Ramsey:

As we move towards implementing the new Police Service Area (PSA) structure, the locations of both the First District Headquarters and Substation are far removed from PSA 102 and 103.  The H Street corridor as well as the surrounding near northeast community is undergoing a tremendous resurgence in both residential and commercial development.  While on one hand, this is exactly what Mayor Anthony Williams envisioned with his goal of bring 100,000 new residents with the marketing campaign—“city living, dc style!”.  However, on the other hand, this places additional demands for proactive community policing and safety programs in areas that are absorbing these new residents.  On December 11, 2003, at our regularly scheduled Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) meeting, we voted to unanimously to recommend a two-pronged strategy to bring a police presence on the H Street corridor.  

First, the establishment of an interim police work station.  Councilmember Ambrose has already pledged her support and assistance to work with property owners on H Street identify locations for a work station along H Street.  Receiving your written commitment by January 30, 2004 to work with our ANC and Councilmember Ambrose to implement this action by April 15, 2004 will provide the impetus for moving forward with this interim solution.

Second, establishment of a permanent substation.  While we understand the challenges in terms of both funding and manpower, a permanent substation to serve the near northeast community needs to be addressed.  While one can make the argument that the First District already has one substation, this location is not remotely situated to serve the community needs in northeast.  Receiving your written commitment to work with Deputy Mayor Kellems and Sharon Ambrose by February 13, 2004 on both the management and budget issues relating to a permanent substation is critical for the long term policing solutions for our community.

In close, if there are any questions or concerns regarding this request, please contact either myself or Commissioner Wanda Stevens-Harris (comwch@aol.com).

On behalf of the Commission,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868
cc:  Councilmember Ambrose

cc:  Ms. Margret N. Kellems, Deputy Major for Public Safety and Justice

cc:  Ms. Anne Christine Grant, Policy Analyst, Metropolitan Police Department

January 5, 2004
Mr. Charles H. Ramsey, Chief
Metropolitan Police Department

300 Indiana Avenue, NW, Room 5140

Washington, DC  20001

Mr. Ramsey:

As we move towards implementing the new Police Service Area (PSA) structure, our community has concerns that we will lose some of our lieutenants, sergeants, and officers that are currently assigned to the Fifth District when our neighborhoods transition to the First District.   On December 11, 2003, at our regularly scheduled Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) meeting, we voted to unanimously to request that the Metropolitan Police Department leave the existing PSA  lieutenants, sergeants, and officers within their existing geographical areas of responsibility.  Specifically, as part of what is now the Fifth District becomes the First District, that the existing police force is not moved simply because the District boundaries have changed.

If there are any questions or concerns regarding this request, please contact either myself or Commissioner Wanda Stevens-Harris (comwch@aol.com).

On behalf of the Commission,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868
cc:  Councilmember Ambrose

cc:  Ms. Margret N. Kellems, Deputy Major for Public Safety and Justice

cc:  Ms. Anne Christine Grant, Policy Analyst, Metropolitan Police Department

January 5, 2004
Ms. Peggy Cooper Cafritz

President, District of Columbia Board of Education
825 North Capitol St, NE, 9th Floor
Washington, D.C. 20002

Re: Prospect/Goding Learning Center

Ms. Peggy Cooper Cafritz:


On November 21, 2003, I sent a letter to Ms. Sarah Woodhead regarding the status of the Prospect / Goding Learning Center.  As the single member district representative, I have grave concerns about the lack of progress on the Prospect/Goding Learning Center.  In my letter to Ms. Woodhead, I requested the following:  

(1) Light Maintenance -- broken lights must be continually replaced to deter criminal activity.

(2) Temporary Fence -- permit application needs to be filed to erect the temporary fence.

(3) Permanent Fence -- should deter access to the grounds after ours.  

(4) Project Completion – what is the current completion date?

Furthermore, I requested that Ms. Woddhead’s office provide a written monthly update to me electronically no later than the fifth day of each month.  The goal of this last request was to provide a mechanism for monthly communication so that we can work together to open the second jewel of our neighborhood – a safe school located next to a beautiful Sherwood Recreation center.  As of today, we have a fence installed with most of the flood lights working.  However, we have not received any information on the current completion date or the requested monthly update.  In fact, we have not received any communication from Ms. Woodhead.  

On December 11, 2003, our Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) voted unanimously to endorse my initial request for a monthly status report on this project to be sent electronically to me no later than the 5th day of each month.  As the community has been working together to address this issue, many of us would like to know what the proposed use of this building will be after this project is completed.  To that end, we would like to invite you to attend our February ANC meeting to update our community on the status of this project and the future use of the building.  The meeting will be held on February 12, 2004 at 7:00pm at the Miner Elementary School.  To accommodate your busy schedule, we will place this topic as the first order of business on the agenda.

On behalf of the Commission,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868

cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Councilmember Kevin Chavous


Tommy Wells, District of Columbia Board of Education


Ms. Sarah Woodhead

Lt. Ronald Netter, PSA 510
Treasurer’s Monthly Report
For December 2003
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  23,938.11 $        

- $                      

- $                    

- $                    

  - $                   

  23,938.11 $        

CK#1166 2,856.00 $           

CK#1167 483.68 $              

CK#1168 850.00 $              

- $                    

Total Disbursements 4,189.68 $          

19,748.43 $        

  4,117.69 $          

- $                    

1.22 $                  

1.18 $                  

  2.40 $                 

  4,120.09 $          

Transfers from Checking Account

Total Receipts

Ending Balance

Interest  10/31/03

Interest  11/28/03

Ending Balance

Savings Account:

Balance Forwarded

Receipts:

Kinko's

Voice of the Hill (12 month Ad)

Transfer to Savings Account

Total Funds Available

Disbursements:

 

Capital Community News (12 month Ad)

District Allotments

Total Other Deposits 

Transfers from Saving Account

Total Receipts

Period Covered:

Checking Account:

Balance Forwarded

Receipts:


Recommendation:  Approve individual disbursements listed above separately. 
Report of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee – None.
Next ED&Z Committee Meeting:

Tuesday, January 27, 2004, 7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

Report of the Community Outreach Committee – None.
Next CO Committee Meeting:
January 19, 2004

Church of the Apostolic Faith

Annex building 1235 C Street, NE 

Report of the Alcohol Beverage Licensing & Public Safety Committee – None.
Note:  As per latest bylaw change, this committee will be separated into two committees – Public Safety and Alcohol Beverage Licensing.  As of the December advertisement suspense, we listed an ABL&PS meeting on January 28 at 7:00pm at the Miner Elementary School.  More than likely, one of these two meetings will be held on that date.  We will provide the dates and times shortly after the Committee Chair elections.

A.  Small Area Plan.  
Update on H Street NE Zoning and Overlay from Nov 25, 2003 ED&Z Committee

The committee heard a presentation by David McGettigan from the Office of Planning regarding the status of the zoning and overlay recommendations forwarded by ANCs 6A and 6C this summer.

According to Mr. McGettigan, OP plans to send the H Street Strategic Development Plan (SDP) to the DC Council for approval as a “Small Area Plan” for the December 2, 2003 legislative session. A Small Area Plan provides further guidance to the Comprehensive Plan, and would lay the groundwork for text and map amendments to be submitted to the Zoning Commission. Testimony will be received by the DC Council’s Committee on Economic Development on January 14, 2003 (see notice following).

Early next year, OP would like to submit text and map amendments to the Zoning Commission that take the form of special purpose zones. This would be instead of rezoning into existing zoning categories with an overlay as previously discussed. OP decided that the approach of rezoning with existing categories and then placing an overlay was too complicated for developers to understand and DCRA to enforce. OP believes that the goals and objectives from the joint ANC meetings can be better implemented with rezoning into new zoning categories. OP would like to bring a report back to the ANCs next month with a target of March 2004 for going to the Zoning Commission.

Mr. McGettigan also said that OP will conduct a “Large Tract Review” for plans submitted by Clark Realty for 200 apartment units and 52 townhouses at the Hechinger Mall site at the eastern end of H Street NE. OP will be scheduling a public meeting and would like feedback from the ANC.

· The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter of support to the DC Council for the adoption of the H Street SDP as a Small Area Plan.

FOLLOWING IS ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FROM THE OFFICE OF PLANNING:

This is a summary of the differences between the Small Area Plan process and the Re-zoning process on H Street:

SMALL AREA PLAN.  A small area plan SUPPLEMENTS the DC Comprehensive  Plan, but does not replace any component of the existing Comprehensive Plan.  Upon adoption, the small area plan supplement provides GUIDANCE to the District agencies, commissions and boards about future policies or implementation activities that will lead to the plan being executed.  The Office of Planning was required to hold a public hearing at which OP was to receive and document public verbal and written testimony about the contents of the H Street Plan.  That hearing was on June 24, 2003.  You will find a transcript of what was stated at the public hearing in Section 4 of the Small Area Plan submission.  Submitted written testimony is in Section 5.  The Mayor's Office forwards the Small Area Plan resolution to the Council for adoption as a small area plan.  The forthcoming H Street Small Area Plan Hearing is to be a public hearing convened by the DC Council and is now scheduled for January 20, 2004.  Council approval of the general and overarching policies within the Small Area Plan will enable the District and residents to implement those components of the Plan which are not called for in the existing Comprehensive Plan, i.e. the proposed transportation improvements, zoning changes, etc. A broad and encompassing letter of approval of the H Street Plan as a Small Area Plan from ANC 6A to OP does include some language about the pending zoning recommendation, given that the zoning meetings had begun prior to June 24, 2003, but the DC Council DOES NOT APPROVE THE ACTUAL ZONING RECOMMENDATIONS FOR AN AREA.  

Please note that the DC Comprehensive Plan is currently going through a very extensive revision and update process that will be completed in 2006.  The Comprehensive Plan revision and update process will include extensive community involvement.  The revision and update process will begin in Spring 2004.  Julie Wagner, OP - Deputy Director of Long Range Planning, is leading that process - 202.442.7624.

ZONING.  The DC Zoning Commission approves proposed zoning recommendations for an area.  The overall comments from the Zoning meetings for H Street should be captured in notes from the zoning meetings as well as the written submissions to the Office of Planning from the Joint ANC 6A and 6C meetings.  The H Street rezoning process HAS NOT ENDED.  Office of Planning staff have been meeting with Ellen McCarthy, OP - Deputy Director for Development Review, to discuss what the community has expressed as ideal changes  to the H Street zoning and design considerations as well.  Ellen has charged staff to not lose the content of what the community wanted but to clarify and make more simple zoning for the corridor so that the Office of Zoning, DCRA, other regulatory agencies, the community and developers can more easily use the zoning to produce projects consistent with what the community wants.  That may take the form of new zoning categories specific to H Street and less of a hefty overlay zoning requirement to modify underlying zoning categories.  Yet, a less complicated zoning overlay may be needed to provide specific incentives by geographic area of the corridor.  In short, both a draft map and text amendment are being produced for presentation back to the ANCs, the community and upon revision, to the Zoning Commission.  The Zoning Commission upon receipt of the re-zoning application will hold public hearings.  OP plans to come back to the community and then to submit the re-zoning application to the Zoning Commission in Winter 2004.

Council of the District of Columbia

Notice of Public Hearing

CHAIRMAN LINDA W. CROPP

ANNOUNCES A PUBLIC HEARING

BY THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE ON

PR 15-580, "H STREET NE STRATEGIC DEVELOPMENT PLAN

APPROVAL RESOLUTION OF 2003"

TUESDAY, JANUARY 20, 2004, 2:00 PM

COUNCIL CHAMBER

THE JOHN A. WILSON BUILDING

1350 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, NW

Council Chairman Linda W. Cropp announces a public hearing by the Committee of the Whole on PR 15-580, the "H Street NE Strategic Development Plan Approval Resolution of 2003."  The public hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, January 20, 2004, at approximately 2:00 p.m., in the Council Chamber, located on the 5th floor of The John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

PR 15-580, introduced by Chairman Cropp at the request of the Mayor, would approve  the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan, which is the product of a 12-month planning process initiated by the Office of Planning and engaged with community stakeholders.  The H Street NE Strategic Development Plan includes a vision and strategies for revitalizing the H Street NE mixed use commercial corridor between North Capitol and 14th Streets in Ward 6, and the commercial area bounded by Bladensburg Road, 17th Street, Benning Road and K Street, NE in Ward 5.

Individuals and representatives of organizations who wish to testify at the public hearing are asked to telephone Aretha Latta, Administrative Assistant to the Committee of the Whole, at 724‑8196, or send e-mail to alatta@dccouncil.us, and furnish their names, addresses, telephone numbers and organizational affiliation, if any, by the close of business on Thursday, January 15, 2004.  They should also bring with them 20 copies of their written testimony or submit one copy of their written testimony by Thursday, January 15, 2004.  Persons presenting testimony may be limited to 3 minutes in order to permit each witness an opportunity to be heard.

Written statements for the record are encouraged and will be made a part of the official record.  All statements should be submitted to the Committee of the Whole, Council of the District of Columbia, Suite 410, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20004.   Copies of PR 15-580, which has a copy of the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan attached to it, may be obtained from the Legislative Services Division of the Council, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 2, (202) 724-8050.  This plan is also available on the D.C. Office of Planning's web site at planning.dc.gov where it can be found by clicking "project summaries."

A.  DDOT / Traffic Study update from Mr. Drew Ronneberg.  Mr. Ronneberg will provide a verbal summary of the DDOT initiatives in and around ANC 6A.

B.  Kramer Street Update.  The following was submitted by the Kramer Street Association:
DCRA, YSA, DHS Expanding Group Homes on Kramer Street!
 

Kramer street residents were in for another shock this week as DCRA, YSA and DHS government agencies continue to their arrogant lack of outreach to this struggling community by expanding publicly funded properties into additional group homes on Kramer Street.  1628 Kramer, an adjoining row-house, is now being renovated to be a part of 1626 Kramer Street, the newly constructed brick row house with a private off street driveway. It is also thought that 1630 Kramer, the semi-detached row-house at the end will eventually complete the extension; possibly allowing the vacant lot next to these properties, 1632 Kramer to be a likely future addition to the string of YSA juvenile group home properties expansion of Kramer Street.  This expansion, also without outreach to the impacted community, only serves to raise the frustration of Kramer Street residents. Property owners and residents alike have long decried, we are being held hostage as a dumping ground for group homes by DCRA, Youth Services Administration the Department of Human Services. 
 

ANC Agenda Item: 
Kramer Street Association of Rosedale, requests that this expansion of group homes on Kramer Street be added to our next ANC-6A agenda.  Expansion of group homes on Kramer Street, a small one block residential community, is something these government agency representatives said they did not have in their still to be announced plans for this community – obviously they did. Concerned leaders of the Rosedale community are no longer surprised at the continued arrogance and indifference shown to its citizens by DCRA, YSA and DHS with their lack of outreach to this impacted residential community. At this rate of expansion, one sixth of Kramer Street properties may be engulfed with juvenile group home activity that will negatively impact this emerging residential community. This will forever seal the promise by government planners and supporters like Councilmember Ambrose, to make Kramer Street, with its abundance of vacant properties, an ideal location for construction of middle-class housing now emerging with the opening of luxury lofts like Pierce School http://pierceschool.com/ and Lovejoy Lofts http://lovejoylofts.com/ just blocks away on Capitol Hill. It is fair to say that few people would ever want to be a property owner on Kramer street knowing the despicable absence of "basic community outreach" DCRA,YSA and DHS presently subject Kramer and Rosedale community property owners and residents to.
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_1134795547.xls
Sheet1

		ANC 6A Assets				Total

		FY 03 End of Yr Checking Balance				25,694.13

		FY 03 End of Yr Savings Balance				4,115.29

		FY 04 Distribution (estimate)				25,000.00

		Total Available				54,809.42

		EXPENDITURES						COMMENTS

		Monthly Expenditures		Monthly Allocation		Total

		Photocopies*		$1,100.00		11,000.00		Distribution of ANC monthly agenda packets, and copying for committee business and incidental SMD business

		Office Supplies*		50.00		600.00

		Postage*		20.00		240.00		Official mailings

		Transportation & Parking*		30.00		360.00		Offical business

		Petty Cash		50.00		600.00

		Recording/Transcription Service*		200.00		1,800.00		For monthly Commission meetings

		Subtotal				14,600.00

		Non-Monthly Expenditures

		Distribution Boxes for SMDs				4,000.00		One-time expense for distribution points

		Post Office Box*				200.00		Official ANC mailing address

		Advertising				4,600.00		Voice of the Hill, Hill Rag and DC North

		Grants				16,000.00		Unused FY 03 funds added to FY 04 budget

		Flyer Distribution - 2 distributions				2,000.00		SMD flyers

		Office Equipment				3,000.00		Pending establishment of office

		Subtotal				29,800.00

		Total FY 04 Budget				44,400.00

		FY 04 Savings Account

						3,000.00		Designated for future grants to R.L. Christian Library

						7,409.42		Uncommitted funds

		Total Savings				10,409.42

		* These items are considered routine expenditures and do not require pre-approval for each expenditure.   All other expenditures require pre-approval by the ANC
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		Period Covered:				12/01/03		-		12/31/03

		Checking Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   23,938.11

		Receipts:

				District Allotments												$   - 0

				Total Other Deposits												$   - 0

				Transfers from Saving Account												$   - 0

				Total Receipts														$   - 0

		Total Funds Available																$   23,938.11

		Disbursements:

				Capital Community News (12 month Ad)								CK#1166				$   2,856.00

				Kinko's								CK#1167				$   483.68

				Voice of the Hill (12 month Ad)								CK#1168				$   850.00

				Transfer to Savings Account												$   - 0

				Total Disbursements														$   4,189.68

		Ending Balance																$   19,748.43

		Savings Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   4,117.69

		Receipts:

				Transfers from Checking Account												$   - 0

				Interest  10/31/03												$   1.22

				Interest  11/28/03												$   1.18

				Total Receipts														$   2.40

		Ending Balance																$   4,120.09
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